From: To: Subject: Date:

Community Support and Services Committee Emergency Power Extension - Covid-19 Thursday, 3 March 2022 4:46:46 PM

Dear Committee,

I strongly object to any Extension of the Emergency Bill for many reasons but it cannot be ignored that Omicron's death rate is extremely low compared to the original Covid-19 variants.

The extension of powers is based on COVID deaths in Queensland and COVID numbers. Current estimates indicate that Omicron deaths are only a very small fraction of case numbers. Any extension is not warranted and should not be granted.

The potential for continued discrimination via these emergency powers is unacceptable.

The negatives of these mandates and the pressure it is placing on Queenslanders through lost jobs far outweigh the positives going forward. Particularly when it seems that many Queenslanders have had COVID-19, now have natural immunity, and according to the Government's own modelling the peak has now passed.

As previously stated, there are many reasons my friends, my family and I object to this extension but the very grounds this mandate was based on have changed. Therefore, policies need to be adapted to suit the new situation. The mandate has served it's purpose. It is now time to drop the mandate and allow everyone to get back on with their jobs.

Casey Malcomson



IMPORTANT: This email and any attachments may contain legally privileged, confidential or private information, and

you use it in an authorised way. No other person is allowed to use, review, alter, transmit, disclose, distribute, print or copy this email and any attachments without appropriate authorisation.

If you are not the intended recipient(s) and the email was sent to you by mistake, please notify the sender immediately by return email or phone, destroy any hardcopies of this email and any attachments and delete it from your system. Any legal privilege and confidentiality attached to this email is not waived or destroyed by that mistake.

The Department of Education carries out monitoring, scanning and blocking of emails and attachments sent from or to addresses within the Department of Education for the purposes of operating, protecting, maintaining and ensuring appropriate use of its computer network. It is your responsibility to ensure that this email does not contain and is not affected by computer viruses, defects or interference by third parties or replication problems (including incompatibility with your computer system).

The Department of Education does not accept any responsibility for any loss or damage that may result from reliance on, or the use of, any information contained in the email and any attachments.
